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1. Section II, Subsection C, Number 25.  Use by Other Government Agencies – Is this RFP subject to 

the New Mexico Statewide Pricing Agreement 20-00000-22-00049?  Pricing would be not to 
exceed Year 3 amounts assuming that services would being after July 1, 2024.  Would it be 
appropriate for us to offer pricing based upon this vetted process? 
The referenced language is standard language to all of our formal procurements.  What that does 
is allow other eligible governmental agencies to utilize the resulting contract.  This RFP is not 
subject to New Mexico SWPA 20-00000-22-00049.  The pricing in that agreement came from an 
RFP issued by the State of New Mexico General Services Department.  Prospective Offerors for 
this procurement should instead offer pricing for Sandoval County based upon the scope of work 
published in the RFP. 
 

2. Section III, Subsection 3, Number 2, A. – Is Sandoval County DWI a tax exempt entity for services? 
Sandoval County DWI is not tax exempt for services. 
 

3. Section IV, Subsection B, Number 1, b. –  
a. Are you considering keeping any of the current incumbent security officers? 

We do not employ security officers within the County, we only use outside contractors. 
 

b. Will incumbent/current employees’ wages and benefits, including healthcare and 
vacation time, be grandfathered? 
We do not employ security officers within the County, we only use outside contractors. 
 

c. Who is your current security provider? 
Arrowhead Security 
 

d. Could you provide the current wages for the officers? 
The total contract amount for 4 years was $212,400.24; we did not pay the employees 
directly. 
 

e. Do you have your budget set for next year?  Are you attempting to remain flat or provide 
slight increases to the officers? 
We will pay the contractor a set amount for 4 years and the contractor sets their own 
hourly wages. 


